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Term 1 Week 6                              8th March, 2019 

The Gospel reading for Sunday is 
from Luke 4: 1-13 
 

Filled with the Holy Spirit, Jesus was 
led by the Spirit through the 
wilderness where he was tempted. 
 

Filled with the Holy Spirit, Jesus left the Jordan and 
was led by the Spirit through the wilderness, being 
tempted there by the devil for forty days. During that 
time he ate nothing and at the end he was hungry. 
Then the devil said to him, ‘If you are the Son of 
God, tell this stone to turn into a loaf.’ But Jesus 
replied, ‘Scripture says: Man does not live on bread 
alone.’ 
Then leading him to a height, the devil showed him 
in a moment of time all the kingdoms of the world 
and said to him, ‘I will give you all this power and 
the glory of these kingdoms, for it has been 
committed to me and I give it to anyone I choose. 
Worship me, then, and it shall all be yours.’ But 
Jesus answered him, ‘Scripture says: 
You must worship the Lord your God, 
and serve him alone.’ 
Then he led him to Jerusalem and made him stand on 
the parapet of the Temple. ‘If you are the Son of 
God’, he said to him ‘throw yourself down from 
here, for scripture says: 
He will put his angels in charge of you 
to guard you, 
and again: 
They will hold you up on their hands 
in case you hurt your foot against a stone.’ 
But Jesus answered him, ‘It has been said: 
You must not put the Lord your God to the test.’ 
Having exhausted all these ways of tempting him, the 
devil left him, to return at the appointed time. 
Ref:Liturgyhelp.com 
 
Social Justice 
This years Project 
Compassion theme is ‘Give 
Lent 100%’. It showcases 
the many ways we work 
around the world to offer 
hope to people most vulnerable to extreme poverty 
and injustice. Next week, our social justice 
team  will be visiting classrooms to explain to the 
students the purpose of Project Compassion .They 
will be made aware that the money raised from their 
weekly donations will benefit children all around the 
world. The Project Compassion boxes will be in 
classrooms from next week for donations. 

National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence (NDA) 
On Friday 15th March 2019, Our Lady of Lourdes 
will join other Australian schools and stand united to 
celebrate the eighth National Day of Action against 
Bullying and Violence (NDA). On this day, our 
students will participate in extra activities and 
lessons. 
 
Year 1 Family/Parish Mass 
Our next Family/Parish 
Mass will be celebrated next 
Sunday, 17th March, at 
9.30am. All families, 
especially Year 1, are 
welcome. Mass will be 
followed by morning tea in the Parish House. 
 
Early Years Assessment 
Twice a year the Catholic Education Office ask us to 
assess our early years  students  -  Kindergarten, 
Year 1 and Year 2, in the area of Literacy. 
These assessments are one-to-one assessments and 
will take place during the next few weeks at school. 
The data gained from these assessments is extremely 
valuable in helping us maintain our high standards of 
Literacy. 
 
Social Skills 

Families should have received their first School Fee 
Instalment Invoice this week, if not please contact 
the office as soon as possible. 
Flexible Payment Plan (Direct Debit) is offered with 
your first instalment. 
For those families that do not accept Flexible 
Payment Plan, your first instalment is due on 29th 
March, 2019. 
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Respect - feeling good about 
yourself and others 

 
 Valuing self / being 

yourself 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Jordan.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Jerusalem.mp3


Merit Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following 
students who received Merit Awards 
at this week’s assembly. 

 
KO KS 
Amy Lines Harry Simon 
Lachlan Altstadt Charlotte Fairclough 
Charlotte Brooks Evie Regan 
Oliver Morgan Nikolas Tamas 
 
1D 1H 
Chase Bennett Matthew Kenna 
Tristan Hopwood Archer Chan 
Hannah Johnston Kiara Haywood 
 Ella D’Souza 
 
2G 2P 
Isaac Adams Zoe Marsiglia 
Juliet Simon Georgia Haddad 
Xavier Scheepers Zavier Galic 
Elijah Noonan Madeleine Ede 
Jayda Isherwood 
 
3S 3Y 
Cooper D’Souza Min Kim 
Thomas O’Keefe Kobe Berenger 
Alessia Pozzolungo Alina Onis 
Sienna Sharifai Ruby Enosi Tuipulotu 
Christian Hallal Lauren O’Donnell 
 
4G 4L 
Thea Rajan Arthur Essey 
Fredric Battikha Alexander Pivcevic 
Jasmine Fernandez Amelia Johnston 
Aaran Urquhart 
Annabelle Navarro 
 
5C 5M 
Harini Sivaranjan Lara Alam 
Matthew Wybrow Jasper King 
Shanaya Don Peter Julia Aldawood 
Benjamin Krastev Mya Habib 
 
6M 6P 
Abbie Pickard Alexander Truhin 
Georgia Thompson Isaac Chevalier 
Joaquina John Emma McMillan 
Abigail Giandinoto James McNally 
Jaylen Barnes Sienna Dewhurst 
 

Parent Reading Information Session -  
Assisting Children with Reading 
When: Wednesday, 12th March at 7.00pm 
Where: OLOL Library 
The session will briefly outline what happens when 
children learn to read and define the roles of the 
reader and the helper. You will be provided with 
examples of the types of errors children commonly 
make and prompts that will assist children to 
problem solve during the reading of a text. 
If you are or are planning to volunteer for reading, 
attending this session is highly recommended. 
 
Farewell 
Farewell to Mrs Quinn 
who will be retiring at the 
end of Term 1. Mrs Quinn 
has been a dedicated 
secretary at Our Lady of 
Lourdes for the past 22 
years. We wish her all the 
best in her retirement. 
 

Kindergarten 2020 Enrolments 
Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School is now taking 
Kindergarten enrolments for 2020. Please download 
the enrolment form from the school website 
www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au, complete the forms 
and return them to the school office with all the 
required documentation including originals. Please 
note that we cannot accept a Driver’s Licence as 
proof of residence. A utility bill is the preference. 
Families will be interviewed in May by a member of 
the leadership team. 
New families may have a tour of our school on: 
 Tuesday, April 2nd, 2019 at 10.00am 
 Tuesday, April 30th, 2019 at 10.00am 
Please email the school office on: 
Ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au advising us of your 
preferred session date. 
 
Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge 
Congratulations to the following children who took 
part in the Executive Director’s Summer Reading 
Challenge. 
Thomas Drazenovic, Benjamin Krastev, Jack 
Mejalli, Peter Alam, Elyssia Alha, Symon Alha, 
Elizabeth Babaoui, Ashleigh Fallins, Sybella Hanna, 
Arthur Hanna, Amber Haywood, Kiara Haywood, 
Sarah Kenna, Matthew Kenna, Orlando Lau, 
Murdoch Lau, Sophie Patel, Ricky Patel, Lara Alam, 
Candace Sturdy, Annabelle Starkey, Elise Sturdy, 
Thea Rajan and Emilia Rebaza. 
Congratulations to Rafael Rebaza (Year 6), who won 
a mini iPad for the Summer Reading Challenge. 



Sporting Achievements 
Congratulations to Kobe Soriano who 
represented the Parramatta Diocese in 
basketball on the 1st March. Kobe was 
selected to be part of the MacKillop team. 
 
Joshua Cetinic has returned from the NSW 
State Multi Event held in Dubbo with a 
silver medal (2nd in NSW) in the under 11 
boys category. He has also achieved PBs in 
100m, 60m hurdles and 800m.  
This event is regarded one the most 
challenging in athletics, as athletes are 
required to compete across six events over 
the weekend and placings are awarded according to a 
point system. 
 
New Bus Timetable Effective 18th March 
The new Rouse Hill Station Bus Interchange will be 
open on 18th March, all the Hillsbus services will 
operate via the Northwest Tway stops in Rouse Hill. 
We advise all students to check their services before 
travelling. 
We remind students they must have a valid Opal 
card to travel on school buses, and must tap on and 
off morning and afternoon. 
Please see attachment in this newsletter. 
 
Youth Group 
Years 5-6: On Friday, 15th 
March at the Downey 
Room, from 7.00-8:30pm, 
join the youth movement 
for an evening of food, 
fellowship, games and 
input. We will be breaking 
open a series on mountains and prayer, looking at 
prophets and apostles, and then at our own lives, 
developing our understanding of the importance of 
taking time to pray! 
Years 7-8: On Friday, 15th March at the Old Church, 
from 7.00-8:30pm, come along for a night of games, 
activities, sharing and food! This Friday we will be 
exploring what hope is, and how we can use hope to 
affect our perspective and the perspectives of those 
around us. 
Stations of the Cross:  
These coming weeks at St. Michael's, we will be 
hosting a series of practices from Year 2 up to the 
ages of young adults (35), for the stations of the 
cross that is acted on Good Friday. Practices will be 
held for those in; 
Years 2-8: Fridays, from 6.00-7.00pm (March 15th, 
29th and April 12th) 
Year 9-Young Adult: Fridays, from 6.00-7.00pm 
(March 22nd and April 5th 
Or Sundays, from 7.00-7.45pm (March 24th, 31st 
and April 7th, 14th) 
For any questions or concerns regarding the Stations 
of the Cross, contact the Youth Minister, Paul Fam, 
on 0407 773 174, or send an email through to: 
youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au  

SCHOOL EVENTS 

March 
Sun 10th 

First Sunday of Lent 

Mon 11th Parramatta Netball Trials 

Tues 12th Parramatta Rugby League Trials 
Year 1 Park Walk 
7.00pm Parent Reading Information 
Session - Assisting Children with 
Reading 

Thurs 14th Priest Visit  - Year 3 
Reconciliation - 5C 

Fri 15th 2019 National Day of Action Against 
Bullying and Violence 

Sun 17th Second Sunday of Lent 
9.30am Family/Parish Mass Year 1 

Mon 18th Feast of St Patrick 

Tues 19th Feast of St Joseph the Husband 
AFL Paul Kelly Cup 

Thurs 21st Harmony Day 
Priest Visit - Year 2 
Reconciliation - 5M 
9.30am Year 5-6 Mass 

Fri 22nd Parra Football Trials 
Year 3 Science Excursion 

Sun 24th Third Sunday of Lent 

Mon 25th The Annunciation 

Fri 29th Parramatta Cricket Trials 

Sun 31st Fourth Sunday of Lent 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au


 

 

Religious Education in the Classroom - Year 6  
 

The commencement of 2019 has been a very busy time for Year 6. As school leaders 
with many new responsibilities, buddies to our kindergarten students and enthusiasm for 
our final year in primary school - we have had an energetic start to the year. 
 

In Week 4, Year 6 presented their first assembly to the students of Our Lady of Lourdes. 
They processed into the church with their buddies. We listened to the Gospel reading 
and welcomed new school members. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
In Religion, we have studied the values contained on 
our school’s Values Statement, looked at our school 
emblem and the meaning of its symbols. We also 
explored the significance of our motto, “to know, to 
love and to serve”, and its impact on us as senior 
students of our school community. 



 

 

Our first Religious Education unit for this term was ‘Servant Leadership’. In this unit, 
we explored many scripture passages from the bible showing leadership. Some of the 
readings included - Moses who was solemnly commissioned to lead his people out of 
Egypt and into freedom and in John’s Gospel where Jesus dramatically represents his 
style of leadership by washing the feet of his disciples. Each of these readings related to 
the qualities required to be a good leader.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Lenten unit this year is ‘A Time for Reconciliation’. In this unit we will study ‘The 
Parable of the Prodigal Son’. We will also analyse and interpret the parable's purpose 
and message within the context of the Lent and the celebration of the sacrament of 
Penance. 












